
911 Report October 2025 

1. Our public safety radio system is in the midst of some planned infrastructure replacement at all 

tower sites (switches, routers, etc.) to minimize any critical failures over time. 

2. We have several software upgrades ongoing to improve operations at 911.  We are looking 

forward to getting those completed. 

3. Our department participated in the County Emergency Preparedness Assessment workshop last 

month which went well. 

4. Our emergency communications team participated in the Center For Discovery elopement drill 

last month, assisted with on-site communications, setup repeaters and more. Commissioner 

Schulte along with CFD Devin Brust did a great job on organizing that exercise. 

5. We have been awarded a Next Generation 911 Grant for $1.5M which will go toward NG911 

phone system upgrades and new recoding systems for our primary and backup centers. 

6. On the agenda today is another Next Generation 911 grant called the Emergency Services IP 

Network Grant Program (ESInet) which will allow us to continue our path toward a full statewide 

Next Generation 911 system. 

 

EMS Report October 2025 

1. On September 29th we received confirmation that the EMS grant is now executed by NYS.  We 

will be working to carry out the goals of the grant program over the next 6 months. 

2. Bureau of EMS participated in the County Emergency Preparedness Assessment workshop last 

month. 

3. We hosted a very well attended training on Medevac utilization and landing zone setup. We had 

nearly 40 attendees and wish to thank LifeNet for providing the training. 

4. The Fall EMT program is moving along at the college, almost half way completed.  SUNY Sullivan 

is exploring some additional offerings for EMT’s such as blended learning options, skills 

evaluation days which are required for certification renewal and CME offerings.  All positive 

steps forward. 

 

 


